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MEMORANDUM
TO: Mayor and City Council
FROM: City Manager
DATE: June 21, 2021

SUBJECT:  1-95 Business Loop Project Phase 2

The next phase of the I-95 Business Loop Project will extend from the Exit 53 Interchange at [-95 to the
intersection of North Jefferies Boulevard and Bells Highway. The project will include decorative
lighting, mast arms, stamped asphalt crosswalks, landscaping, medians, sidewalks, milling and
resurfacing from Beachwood Road and Beach Road, and the relocation and upsizing of a water line on
Jefferies Blvd.

The City received four (4) bids for the project:

Contractor Total Bid

Wildwood Contractors, Inc. (Walterboro, SC) $3,770,485.55
Palmetto Sitework Services, LLC (Orangeburg, SC) $4,573,987.53
AOS Specialty Contractors, Inc. (Lexington, SC) $4,947,466.35
Edisto Contracting, LLC (Orangeburg, SC) $5,122,779.58

The funding for the project will come from the Capital Project Sales Tax. The City currently has
$3,844,033.27 in Capital Project Sales Tax funds remaining for the I-95 Business Loop Project. City staff
recommends awarding the contract to Wildwood Contractors (Walterboro, SC) in the amount of
$3,770,485.55. City staff asks for Council’s favorable consideration of this request. If you have any
questions, comments, suggestions, or concerns, please do not hesitate to come by City Hall or call me
anytime.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey P. Molinari

City Manager
Motion made: Councilmember Brown; Second: Councilmember Pryor
Discussion: None

Carried: All ayes.



